
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 16.6.10

10.76
Assessment of Group Work (Min 10.69 refers) 

The Chair reported that Senate, at its April meeting, had sought clarification of the Committee’s decision that in modules which contribute to an award classification normally no more than 25% of the assessment result should derive from group assessment without some individualised assessment (Senate min 10.29 refers).  

The Chair reminded the Committee that, while the University encouraged the use of group work, feedback from students at revalidation events revealed some dissatisfaction with regard to the management and assessment of group work, especially where a single group mark was given.  This was of particular concern where the modules contributed to the degree classification or award grading.  

The Committee appreciated that the guidance could be expressed more clearly by relating it to the individual student’s result. The original guidance set a minimum threshold which was explicitly met by the policies of four Faculties.  If a module was assessed wholly or mostly by group work, it would be expected that the individual assessment would contribute significantly more than the minimum proposed.

AGREED 
that the following revised wording be adopted:

‘In a module which contributes to an award classification and where group work is a component of assessment, normally at least 25% of each student’s assessment result in the group work shall be based on his or her individual contribution’.

